AUCD Council on Research and Evaluation

Council meeting at the AUCD National Conference

November 12, 2007

The meeting was called to order, followed by members’ self-introductions.

Arnold Birenbaum, CORE president, reviewed activities of the previous year (attached to the minutes).  The Council developed a procedure for requests for access to NIRS data, including information about former trainees which could be used to locate them for follow-up surveys. CORE members have submitted information on research interests which are posted on the AUCD web-site. Members’ comments during the summer of 2007 on the AUCD position on the Interagency Committee on Disability Research (ICDR) were incorporated in the final AUCD draft. Members had no comments about the proposed rule on research involving adult individuals with impaired decision-making capacity from the Office for Human Research Protection at HHS that was sent to the Council in September.

Kenneth Heinlein was approved as vice president, replacing Patrick Moran who has left his position at Minot State University. Mary Segal was elected to the vacant position of secretary to replace Kenneth.

Members agreed that CORE should liaison with other AUCD councils to make CORE expertise available to them. The following agreed to serve: Mark Innocente to the Council for Interdisciplinary Service;  De La xxxx to the National Training Directors Council; Christina Mogro-Wilson to the Multicultural Council. The full membership will be emailed to solicit volunteers, e.g. to COCA and other councils.

The concept and implementation of PAR was discussed. Highlights: PAR is located on a spectrum of community based research, and there is no single model; rather, it is a set of guidelines. Susan Yuan has worked with a group of AUCD members to develop guidelines for using PAR.  A recent issue of  the Journal of Urban Health (July 2007, vol. 84, no. 4) contained two articles on community-based participatory research: “Community engagement in urban health research,” AR Fleischman, p. 469;  "Ethical dilemmas in community-based participatory research: recommendations for Institutional Review Boards," S. Flicker et. al., p. 478. A subcommittee including Steven Koch, Kenneth Heinlein and Mary Segal will investigate presenting PAR as a training session next year, perhaps within a training symposium. Next steps should include surveying AUCD members on what they would be interested in learning.

A second discussion topic was ways to establish ties with federal funding agencies to support disability research.  Discussion focused on the need to be proactive and let the agencies know our needs, not wait for funding opportunity announcements to be issued.  The way that research on autism was prioritized provides a successful model. However, it remains difficult to get disability into national data collection efforts. The issue can be addressed again during the CORE conference call in March.

A final topic was IRB issues. Some IRBs are less sensitive than others about protecting the welfare of subjects with disabilities. Some don’t appear to understand the role of guardians, and the abilities of subjects with intellectual difficulties to respond for themselves.  There is a clear need for IRB education and CORE members can provide a service by volunteering for the IRBs at their institutions.  

Finally, members were reminded that there is a CORE list-serv, and questions, including ones about project partners or expertise, can be emailed to the entire Council membership at core@aucd.org. There were suggestions to start a CORE blog for posts and comments; to build up resources specific to PAR for people with disabilities on a website; and to invite trainees under different projects to be CORE members.

The next meeting will be a conference call scheduled for March 7 at 4 p.m. EST. The agenda committee is the slate of officers. 

Minutes submitted by Mary Segal, CORE Secretary

